FIRST UNITARIAN SOCIETY IN NEWTON

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

DECEMBER 2, 2009
Council Members in attendance: Jeannie Chaisson, Alan Cody, Laurel Farnsworth, Pat Rohan, Kim Shanks
Also attending: John Nichols, Mr. Barb Greve, Fran Clancy, David Morocco and Linda Rinearson
Laurel presented a proposal for an anonymous donation of $50,000 to be used to purchase a piano for the sanctuary. Details on what will actually be purchased are still being worked on. The decision on this significant donation exceeds the authority of the Council to approve. The Council did vote, however, to recommend to the Board that the anonymous donation be accepted. There will need to be a follow-up vote when the details of the purchase are finalized. 
Laurel on behalf of the Buildings and Grounds Committee  is gathering information on how to spend the funds raised in honor of Anne Bancroft to make improvements to the Children’s Chapel. Laurel will present a proposal once she has the information. 
There was a discussion about the organ and what needs to be done to maintain it. Preliminary estimates are that it would cost several hundred thousand dollars to do what is needed to restore the organ to a point where it will continue to be functional for the long term. Various ideas are being considered including doing the necessary repairs over a period of years and perhaps including organ repairs in the next Capital Campaign. Considerable additional research and thought needs to be given to how to deal with the organ. 

The Council decided that it would be a good time to set up a meeting of the former Church Council to discuss how the new governance structure is working.  Pat will set up a time for this meeting in January.
David Morocco and Linda Rinearson made a presentation about their plans for the Annual Budget Drive. David and Linda stressed how important it was for FUSN’s leadership to participate as visiting stewards in last year’s Annual Budget Drive and asked that members of the Council participate again this year. David and Linda also reminded the Council that this is their last year as co-chairs and replacements are needed as soon as practical for transition purposes. They also plan to publish a list of who pledged in the newsletter. 
There was discussion about how to more fully integrate parents of RE children into other FUSN activities. While there are no clear answers, the general feeling of the Council is that we should continue to focus on this issue. 

There will be another Services Auction on January 23. There is no designated chair as has been done in the past. The Services Auction will be managed by the Services Auction Committee, the members of which have a good deal of experience working on prior Services Auctions. 

There was some brief discussion on whether or not we should discontinue charging Religious Education fees. This topic has been discussed in the past and could have a significant impact on the budget. There is some evidence in other congregations that annual pledges from RE families increase more than enough to offset the loss of the fees. This is because many RE families are under the impression that RE fees take the place of an annual pledge, which they do not.  Mr. Barb Greve indicated that RE would do some research and that the RE Council would come back with a proposal. 
There was a discussion on the continuing difficulty in finding folks to take on the role of Chair of certain committees. One suggestion is to advertise for chairs in the newsletter. It was reported that Ellen Honnet and Alice Woods have taken on the role of co-chairs of Adult RE to fill the vacancy created by the passing of Bob Zeeb. 

The Council voted to approve the sale of Zambian crafts at coffee hour on December 13, 2009.
